
Tuesday, September 21, 2021
6:00PM
Zoom

We would like to respectfully​ acknowledge that our University and our Students’ Union are located on Treaty 6 Territory. We are
grateful to be on Cree, Dene, Saulteaux, Métis, Blackfoot, and Nakota Sioux territory; specifically the ancestral space of the
Papaschase Cree. These Nations are our family, friends, faculty, staff, students, and peers. As members of the University of

Alberta Students’ Union we honour the nation-to-nation treaty relationship. We aspire for our learning, research, teaching, and
governance to acknowledge and work towards the decolonization of​ Indigenous knowledges and traditions.

ORDER PAPER (SC-2021-11)

2021-11/1 SPEAKERS BUSINESS

2021-11/1a

2021-11/2

2021-11/2a

2021-11/3

2021-11/3a

2021-11/4

2021-11/5

Announcements - The next meeting of Students’ Council will take place on
Tuesday, October 05 2021 at 6:00PM via Zoom.

Join Zoom Meeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85666007012

Meeting ID: 856 6600 7012

CONSENT AGENDA

Students’ Council, Votes and Proceedings (SC-2021-10) Tuesday, September 07,
2021 will be located in LATE ADDITIONS

PRESENTATIONS

LEY MOVES TO allow a presentation by Provost Steven Dew

See SC-2021-11.08

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT

BOARD AND COMMITTEE REPORT

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85666007012


2021-11/6 OPEN FORUM

2021-11/7 QUESTION PERIOD

2021-11/8

2021-11/8a

2021-11/8b

2021-11/8c

2021-11/9

BOARD AND COMMITTEE BUSINESS

LEY MOVES TO go in closed

See SC-2021-11.02

KIMANI MOVES TO appoint (1) member of Council to the Sustainability and
Capital Fund Committee

See SC-2021-11.10

AVILA/VILLOSO MOVES TO approve (1) member of Council to the Social
Media Sub-Committee Committee

See SC-2021-11.11

GENERAL ORDERS

2021-11/10

2021-11/10a

2021-11/10b

2021-11/10c

2021-11/10d

INFORMATION ITEMS

Executive Committee Reports

See SC-2021-11.02 - 05

Board of Governors Report

See SC-2021-11.06

Council Submissions

See SC-2021-11.07-11.10

Students’ Council - Attendance

See SC-2021-11.1
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UASU Students' Council Agenda Submission
This form is intended to be used by members of Students' Council to submit items for Council 
meetings. 

Council Meeting Date Tuesday, September 21, 2021

Mover LEY

Email rowan.ley@su.ualberta.ca

Action Requested Information Items

Information Items
Abstract
President's Report

Attachments

pdf
Council Report 09_21_21.pdf

https://www.jotform.com/uploads/uasu/210686034206247/5076972411374677113/Council%20Report%2009_21_21.pdf


OFFICE OF THE

President
Date: 09/21/21
To: Students’ Union Council
Re: President’s Report 08/24/21

Hi Council,
I hope your first three weeks back in  class have been good, and that you weren’t too
distraught by the sudden cancellation of classes on Thursday and Friday. Despite the
dire provincial health situation, we believe it is relatively safe for in-person classes  to
proceed with mandatory vaccination, and  the university and government agree. It is
appalling to me, though, that we are in this position. The complete failure of leadership
by the provincial government on COVID-19 is a stark reminder to all of us in positions
of authority of the importance of accountability, integrity, and thinking ahead. I think
constantly about the people affected by the near-collapse of our healthcare system and
our province’s very uncertain future in the coming months.

COVID Advocacy
As you all know, the executive team has consistently advocated for a safe return to
in-person classes. We believe that the vaccination mandate announced by the
University is an essential part of that, and we fully support the University’s decision.
Please see our statement here, and comments to the Edmonton Journal here. The
feedback and comments we have received from students are 90%+ in favour of the
vaccine mandate and remaining in-person, and we have advocated accordingly.

We are continuing to support in-person classes despite the present state of public
health emergency due to the high vaccination rate on campus. No outbreak has yet
been attributed to academic activities at U of A, likely due to our mask mandate and
vaccination rate  (which will only improve). The only outbreak associated with the
community so far was at Beercade and likely due to unvaccinated individuals dancing
without masks in close proximity with community members. However, we are prepared
to reevaluate our position if there is an outbreak on campus or the situation changes in
other ways. Public health is always our first priority.

Allegations against Ricardo Acuña
I should begin this section of my report with a content warning as it involves sexual
violence. Ricardo Acuña, the President of the Academic Staff Association, has been
accused of sexual assault and inappropriate behaviour towards numerous women. The
UASU has issued a statement calling on Acuña to resign from his positions of power on
campus or to be removed, mainly because of the unacceptable position of power he
holds in a community with many people who could be at risk, but also because of his

Rowan Ley, President
2-900 SUB | 780 492 4241 | president@su.ualberta.ca 1

https://www.su.ualberta.ca/about/news/entry/367/uasu-supports-mandatory-vaccination/
https://edmontonjournal.com/news/local-news/alberta-covid-19-vaccine-post-secondary-university-mandate
https://www.su.ualberta.ca/about/news/entry/369/uasu-stands-with-survivors-of-sexual-violence/


OFFICE OF THE

President
conflict of interest regarding AASUA’s advocacy against policy changes to better protect
students from predatory behaviour by instructors. We continue to take this very
seriously and will change our relationship with AASUA until Acuña is removed.

Get Your Shot contest wrapup
A project that has been taking up about 20% of my time this week has been wrapping
up the Get Your Shot contest. In total we finished with nearly 9,000 entries, ran under
budget, and massively increased engagement with Perks. While it is impossible to know
how many people were vaccinated because of the incentive, if the number was even in
the hundreds (which I think is  realistic) I feel the contest was a success.  Increasing
community buy-in and support for vaccination is  important as we move into a period
where they become mandatory, though nobody anticipated that at the time that we
started the contest. I have been in touch with our donors to thank them for their
generosity in supporting the project, allowing us to run a $40,000 contest at minimal
cost to the UASU.

For transparency reasons, we publish a list of winners which can be found here. All
winners have been contacted and we are arranging distribution of prizes.

As always, get in touch if you have any questions or concerns!

University of Alberta Students’ Union President
Rowan Ley

Rowan Ley, President
2-900 SUB | 780 492 4241 | president@su.ualberta.ca 2

https://www.su.ualberta.ca/events/wow/getyourshot/
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Abstract
VPA Report #11

Attachments

pdf
SC11_September_21_2021.pdf

https://www.jotform.com/uploads/uasu/210686034206247/5076964318411424058/SC11_September_21_2021.pdf


OFFICE OF THE

Vice President Academic

Date: 21/09/2021
To: Students’ Union Council
Re: Vice President Academic 2021/22 Report #11

Dear Council,

I hope all of you are doing well. Here is a summary of what I’ve been up to over the past couple
of weeks. As always, please don’t hesitate to ask me any questions if you have any.

SRA Summit Planning

I’ve created a form to collect SRA responses on what they feel many of the most prominent
issues on campus are. Once we gather these responses from SRAs, we will filter and group
them to narrow down on 1-2 topics for the Summit.

Academic Integrity Working Group

I am currently working with the University to develop an eclass page with a series of modules on
academic integrity and academic citizenship. This resource would span all disciplines and utilize
resources the University already has. This project will be to frame academic integrity and
citizenship in a positive light, highlight why students should care, help students through
situations they may encounter in University, and take a universal design approach with current
students in mind.

So what is Academic Citizenship? Academic citizenship encompasses the benefits and
responsibilities of belonging to the academic community and all interactions with and within the
academic community. Every member of the university community enjoys certain rights and
advantages related to academic freedom and, as a result, has a shared responsibility for
academic integrity. Following principles of academic integrity, equity, diversity, and inclusivity,
academic citizenship safeguards research and scholarship integrity, maintains the value of your
degree, contributes to a rich academic culture, and ensures the safety, dignity and inclusion of
all members of the academic community.

Why did this project start? When students enter University, many assumptions are made. For
example, that students know how to cite correctly, read the code of student behaviour, or always
read their entire course syllabi. Many students who have had issues with academic integrity
face problems about these things and get through uni without really developing the proper skill
set for academic integrity violations or being an academic citizen. This issue tends to become
problematic food for many students down the road in their actual jobs.

https://www.ualberta.ca/current-students/academic-resources/academic-integrity/index.html


How can you be a part of it? Please reach out to me if you are interested in being a part of the
project! This will be a volunteer opportunity that will take up approximately 8 hours between
October and December. Over that time, you will have the chance to:

- Consult with the working group
- Be a part of a few focus groups
- Be a film star and participating in scenario-based videos for the modules
- Provide feedback on the consultation process and films
- Pilot the modules and provide feedback for final edits

This is a fantastic opportunity to champion something that is an issue on campus and needs
action. As student leaders, our voice is fundamental in ensuring that this eclass page is created
with students in mind and is of value to us. Please reach out to me with any questions you have,
and I highly encourage you to join me in being a part of this project!

Academic Accommodations

Over the past couple of weeks, I’ve received several highly concerned students about their
previous accommodations that are now changing in delivery. Of these, the most prominent are
the note-taking service and exam accommodations. The delivery of these services this year is
very disappointing on the University’s part. Many students only found out 1-2 weeks into the
semester that the University made changes to accommodations they have been using for years.
VP Dixon and I have met with the Dean of Students Office and requested the following:

- Accessibility Resources send an email to students ASAP that clearly outlines what is
happening, what is changing, what students registered need to do, and how these
changes may impact their accommodations.

- The Dean of Students Office finds a way to support students who need exam
accommodations like 1.5x or 2x time multipliers. Students are anxious, instructors can’t
be in two places at once, and we need a solution before entering full midterm mode.

- The Dean of Students looks at overhauling the current academic accommodations
system. Currently, it is a very tedious and time-consuming process to get a formal
diagnosis for accommodations. It can be costly to get a diagnosis; some instructors may
deny accommodation requests despite a diagnosis. The software used to book
accommodations is terrible. Most of all, the students who require accommodations are
required to request accommodations for each of their courses. Nothing about this
process is student-centred, and we have started advocating for replacing the current
system with one that has students in mind.

Student Group Committee

The Student Group Committee will be meeting on Friday, September 17th, to discuss an item
related to the Undergraduate Psychology Association and the recommendation to the Students’

Abner Monteiro, Vice President Academic
2-900 SUB | 780 492 4241 | vp.academic@su.ualberta.ca 2

mailto:vp.academic@su.ualberta.ca


Council on improving the relationship between the Students’ Council and the International
Students’ Association (ISA)

Cheers,

Abner Monteiro
Vice President Academic
University of Alberta Students’ Union

Abner Monteiro, Vice President Academic
2-900 SUB | 780 492 4241 | vp.academic@su.ualberta.ca 3

mailto:vp.academic@su.ualberta.ca
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Abstract
N/A

Attachments

pdf
Council Report 11 Sept 21, 2021 (1).pdf

https://www.jotform.com/uploads/uasu/210686034206247/5076951414415832164/Council%20Report%2011%20Sept%2021,%202021%20(1).pdf


OFFICE OF THE

Vice President Operations & Finance

Date: 21/09/2021
To: Students’ Union Council
Re: Vice President Operations & Finance 2021/22 Report #11

Dear Council,

I’m happy to be seeing you again. I hope you’ve all had a great start to your semester and
have been keeping safe and healthy. Is anyone taking any cool or interesting classes? Or, let
me rephrase that. What is the best course you’ve taken so far? Mine has to be Sociology
224: Sociology of Deviance and Conformity. The course focused on how “deviant behaviour”
is defined and the factors that influence us to conform or break societal norms. The first
five people to message me will get a prize!!

Quick plant update, I got three new plants to add to my collection. Two Peacock plants
(Calathea Makoyana) and another Ficus.

U-Pass Update
Arc distribution started Monday, September 13th, 2020, and will continue till October 1st,
2021. As of Friday, we have distributed over 20,000 Arc cards. Communications have been
going out to students through our social media, newsletter, UASU website, and the
University U-pass website. We also have ads up on SUTV and the LRT signage and posters
around SUB. Once you get your Arc card, you can activate it by going to ualberta.ca/upass.
The turnaround time for the Arc card to become active is around one day but could take up
to a few days. Arc distribution will end on October 1st. After October 1st, Arc cards will be
the only form of valid transit fare and just need to be activated once. We are focused on
ensuring a smooth transition over to Arc cards.

Here are the dates, times, and locations for Arc card pick-up, as of now. Note that these
times and locations are subject to change:

September 13-24: Cascade Room - Lower level SUB, 9:30 am - 5:30 pm
September 13 - October 1: CAB InfoLink desk , 9:30 am - 5:30 pm

Emily Kimani, Vice President Operations and Finance
2-900 SUB  | 780 492 4241 | vp.finance@su.ualberta.ca
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http://ualberta.ca/upass
mailto:vp.finance@su.ualberta.ca


Starting September 13th: Campus Saint-Jean, La Réception (Pavillon McMahon), 8:30 am -
4:40 pm

Sustainability and Capital Fund
SCF Green Fund
The Sustainability and Capital Fund committee (SCFC) has been working hard to finish up
the 2021-22 SCF Green Fund application this year. The application is nearly complete and
will go out to students in the next few weeks. On top of finishing up the application, SCFC
has begun to determine how adjudications will work this year and the requirements needed
to receive funding. We are building from what we learned last year and incorporating some
new ideas to ensure that we are evolving and improving.

SUB Planning Committee
Applications for the SUB Planning Committee closed on Monday; thanks to everyone who
applied. We are now in the process of shortlisting candidates and conducting interviews.

Finance Committee
Finance Committee first started out working on the terms of reference for the Fee
Governance Review committee and getting them approved. Now, we are in the process of
reviewing the mandates of our current DFUs. What are mandates? Why are mandates
important? Mandates are a way to keep the organization or DFU in question accountable.
It’s easy to see why this is important if we imagine what would happen if a DFU decided to
spend its money on something completely unrelated to its mandate. Who will ensure that
DFUs are fulfilling what they promised and not acting unreasonably? That’s where
mandates come into play. It’s about accountability and transparency. I’m happy to report
that our review has been going well and is almost completed.

Student Equity Survey Working Group
As I’ve previously mentioned, a student equity survey was in the process of being developed
to gather demographic data for all university students on equity-related characteristics to
support and report on the university’s goals, objectives, and strategies related to building a
diverse and inclusive community. After integrating the feedback received from students,
the survey is now completed and will be distributed in the next few months. A distribution
plan is yet to be finalized.

Emily Kimani, Vice President Operations and Finance
2-900 SUB  | 780 492 4241 | vp.finance@su.ualberta.ca
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If you have any questions about anything in this report, please do not hesitate to reach out.
As always, I’m always down to grab a coffee and chat.

All the best,

Emily

Emily Kimani, Vice President Operations and Finance
2-900 SUB  | 780 492 4241 | vp.finance@su.ualberta.ca
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OFFICE OF THE 

Vice President Student Life 
Date: 7/21/2021 

To: Students’ Union Council  

Re: Vice President Student Life 2021/22 Report #11 

 
Hi everyone!  

As you probably guessed, the past two weeks have been very hectic for the exec. I 

hope you had a less intense week and are getting to enjoy the first few weeks of 

classes despite our little online scare! Here are some of the things I have been working 

on. Please note that I talk about sexual violence on the last page, so feel free to 

skip that if you need to. 

 

Advocating for Improvements to the Academic Accommodations 

As many of you know, I use academic accommodations, and I’ve always been 

passionate about improving them. In the last couple of weeks, Abner and I have started 

advocating for these changes, particularly as some have been negative changes to the 

program. Here are some of the things we have been working on:  

We conducted a PERKs survey to learn more about students experiences with 

Academic Accommodations. You can find the survey results here. Now that we have 

this info, we can advocate for effective change.  

We met with Helen from DOS and told her about the changes that need to be made. 

She was very receptive. We talked about developing a strategy for improving Academic 

Accommodations over the next year by conducting surveys, focus groups, and working 

with experts.  

Advocated for immediate changes to Academic Accommodations that were changed 

due to COVID. There have been two big changes to academic accommodations. The 

first is that they got rid of the note-taking service. This was a service that provided 

students with access to notes that they cant write themselves. We have advocated for 

this service to be reinstated immediately. There were also issues with proctoring and 

communications about the changes, we have asked for communications to be sent out 

this week clarifying the changes.  

 

Advocating for increased mental health supports  

This month we’ve ramped up mental health advocacy. I have met with folks in residence 

about creating new and exciting programming in partnership with the PSC and the 

COVID Rapid Response Collaborative. Hopefully, I will be able to update you all soon 

about the new and exciting things to come!  

  

https://www.su.ualberta.ca/governance/advocacy/research/
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Advocating Sexual Violence Prevention Efforts 

Since May, I have been pursuing avenues to improve prevention efforts at the university 

and support for survivors. Sadly it’s been an uphill battle. I wanted to give a big update 

about some key things we have been advocating for:   

The hiring of the Sexual Violence Prevention Coordinator. As many of you know, 

students are currently paying for this position. When I started as VPSL I was told that 

the position would be hired by August, but the university has been dragging its feet. 

Since May, myself and Rowan have been pushing the university to speed up the 

process. Last week on Monday, we sent a very strongly worded email to Wendy 

Rodgers and again got no updates. Finally, after a survivor came forward this week on 

Wednesday (I speak about that at the end of my report), we were told they would 

prioritise the hiring and tentatively promised it for October. It is disheartening that it took 

someone speaking publicly about their assault for movement to be made.   

Creating a mandatory sexual violence training program. The creation of this program 

was part of my platform. We applied for a grant that would give us the money to hire a 

person who could develop this program for the university. Unfortunately, we didn’t get 

the grant. We are currently in the process of identifying and applying for other grants 

that could meet our needs.  

Increasing access to supports for survivors. This is a project that hasn’t gotten much 

attention yet. We are now working to finalise a website that would allow for safe 

disclosure, connect people with resources and support survivors. We are also working 

to create reporting guides for students from different backgrounds and whose first 

language is not English.  

Finishing the Experiential Learning Policy. Abner and I have been working on finalizing 

this process since May and have found it incredibly challenging. We are working with 

University admin to finish this policy.  

Advocating for changes to the collective agreement. The AASUA collective agreement 

provides lots of protects to academic staff accused of sexual assault. We are 

advocating for changes to this agreement to provide more supports to students.  

 

Content Warning: Sexual Assault  

This week a survivor of sexual violence made a public appeal to the University and the 

UASU last week. The survivor has disclosed that they were assaulted by Ricardo 

Acuña, a University of Alberta professor and President of the Association of Academic 

Staff of the University of Alberta (AASUA). The UASU has also learned that Oxfam 

recently removed Acuña as the chair of the Oxfam Canada Board and a member of the 

Oxfam International Board due to allegations of sexual misconduct. We believe 

survivors. We are working with the survivor to get justice and provide support. We are 

also calling on Acuña to resign as AASUA President and as Executive Director of the 

https://www.instagram.com/p/CT134B5FiD2/
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University’s Parkland Institute. If he doesn’t step down, we are asking that he is 

removed from these positions.  

 

Best, 

Talia Dixon  

 

Talia Dixon  

University of Alberta Students’ Union Vice President Student Life  

 
Talia Dixon, Vice President Student Life  

2-900 SUB  | 780 492 4241 | talia.dixon@su.ualberta.ca  

mailto:vp.finance@su.ualberta.ca
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‌ 

‌ 
Date​:‌‌ ‌09.21.21‌ ‌ 
To:‌ ‌‌Students’‌ ‌Union‌ ‌Council‌ ‌ 
Re​:‌‌ ‌BoG‌ ‌Rep‌ ‌2021/2022‌ ‌Report‌ ‌9‌ ‌-‌ ‌‌The‌ ‌Short‌ ‌and‌ ‌Long‌ ‌of‌ ‌It‌ ‌ 

‌ 
Dear‌ ‌Council,‌ ‌ 
‌ 

Meetings‌ ‌ 
1. Board‌ ‌Governance‌ ‌Committee‌ ‌(BGC)‌ ‌&‌ ‌General‌ ‌Faculties‌ ‌Council‌ ‌(GFC)‌‌ 

Executive:‌ ‌‌this‌ ‌was‌ ‌a‌ ‌pleasantly‌ ‌brief‌ ‌meeting‌ ‌where‌ ‌we‌ ‌finalized‌ ‌terms‌ ‌of‌ ‌consultation‌‌ 
between‌ ‌GFC‌ ‌and‌ ‌the‌ ‌Board‌ ‌when‌ ‌another‌ ‌large‌ ‌academic‌ ‌decision‌ ‌arises.‌ 

2. Council‌ ‌on‌ ‌International‌ ‌Student‌ ‌Affairs:‌ ‌‌I‌ ‌was‌ ‌thrilled‌ ‌for‌ ‌this‌ ‌to‌ ‌be‌ ‌one‌ ‌of‌ ‌my‌ ‌first‌‌ 
in-person‌ ‌meetings‌ ‌with‌ ‌stakeholder‌ ‌groups!‌ ‌We‌ ‌discussed‌ ‌what‌ ‌UAlberta‌ ‌should‌‌ 
include‌ ‌in‌ ‌their‌ ‌Municipal‌ ‌Government‌ ‌Relations‌ ‌strategy.‌ ‌ 

‌ 
Events‌ ‌ 

1. YEG‌ ‌Federal‌ ‌Candidates‌ ‌Forum:‌ ‌‌I‌ ‌enjoyed‌ ‌attending‌ ‌to‌ ‌hear‌ ‌how‌ ‌candidates‌ ‌were‌‌ 
planning‌ ‌to‌ ‌address‌ ‌student‌ ‌needs.‌ ‌Afterwards,‌ ‌I‌ ‌was‌ ‌invited‌ ‌to‌ ‌Dewey’s‌ ‌with‌ ‌Tunde‌‌ 
Obasan,‌ ‌the‌ ‌Edmonton‌ ‌Strathcona‌ ‌candidate‌ ‌for‌ ‌the‌ ‌Conservative‌ ‌Party,‌ ‌where‌ ‌I‌ ‌had‌ ‌the‌‌ 
opportunity‌ ‌to‌ ‌ask‌ ‌him‌ ‌how‌ ‌he‌ ‌would‌ ‌approach‌ ‌the‌ ‌Maskwa‌ ‌House‌ ‌funding‌ ‌challenge‌‌ 
and‌ ‌provide‌ ‌needs-based‌ ‌bursaries‌ ‌for‌ ‌students.‌ ‌He‌ ‌indicated‌ ‌that‌ ‌the‌ ‌provincial-federal‌‌ 
relationship‌ ‌in‌ ‌regards‌ ‌to‌ ‌price-matching‌ ‌projects‌ ‌relies‌ ‌heavily‌ ‌on‌ ‌which‌ ‌parties‌ ‌are‌ ‌in‌‌ 
power‌ ‌in‌ ‌Alberta‌ ‌and‌ ‌Ottawa.‌ ‌ 

‌ 
Governance‌ ‌Mentorship‌ ‌ 

1. I‌ ‌met‌ ‌with‌ ‌a‌ ‌woman‌ ‌interested‌ ‌in‌ ‌running‌ ‌to‌ ‌represent‌ ‌ALES‌ ‌on‌ ‌Students’‌ ‌Council‌ ‌and‌‌ 
gave‌ ‌her‌ ‌some‌ ‌tips‌ ‌on‌ ‌how‌ ‌to‌ ‌run‌ ‌a‌ ‌campaign!‌ ‌ 

‌ 
Thanks‌ ‌for‌ ‌reading!‌ ‌ 
‌ 

‌ 
University‌ ‌of‌ ‌Alberta‌ ‌Undergraduate‌ ‌Board‌ ‌of‌ ‌Governors‌ ‌Representative‌ ‌ 
Dave‌ ‌Konrad‌ ‌ 

‌ 

‌ 

‌ 

OFFICE‌ ‌OF‌ 
Governor‌ ‌Konrad‌ 

Dave‌ ‌Konrad,‌ ‌Undergraduate‌ ‌Board‌ ‌of‌ ‌Governors‌ ‌Representative‌ ‌ 
6-08‌ ‌SUB‌ ‌|‌ ‌780‌ ‌242‌ ‌0614‌ ‌|‌ ‌dave.konrad@su.ualberta.ca‌ ‌  1‌ 
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Presentation
Motion LEY moves to allow a presentation by Provost Steven Dew

Abstract
Provost and Vice-President Academic of the University Steven Dew would present on renewed 
consultation efforts for the University's exceptional tuition increase proposals. The slides will be 
provided closer the the time of the presentation.
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This form is intended to be used by members of Students' Council to submit items for Council 
meetings. 

Council Meeting Date Tuesday, September 21, 2021

Mover Avila

Email ravila@ualberta.ca

Action Requested Approval

Approval
Motion AVILA/VILLOSO MOVES TO approve (1) member of Council

to the Social Media Sub-Committee Committee

Abstract
The University of Alberta Students’ Union (UASU) Social Media Sub-Committee shall increase 
undergraduate student awareness of Students’ Council by providing students with quick updates on 
Students’ Council, facilitate discussions between the students and their representatives, in addition to 
increasing Councillor participation. 
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Presentation

Information Items

Discussion
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Councillor Attendance 2020-21 Spring/Summer
Spring/Sum
mer Totals Fall Fall Total Winter

37 2021-00 2021-01 2021-02 2021-03 2021-04 2021-05 2021-06 2021-07 2021-08 2021-09 2021-10 2021-11 2021-12 2021-13 2021-14 2021-15 2021-16 2021-17 2021-22 2021-18 2021-19 2021-20 2021-21 2021-22 2021-23 2021-24

Position Name NDA 4/20/2021 5/4/2021 5/18/2021 6/1/2021 6/15/2021 6/29/2021 7/13/2021 7/27/2021 8/10/2021 8/24/2021 9/7/2021 9/21/2021 10/5/2021 10/19/2021 11/2/2021 11/16/2021 11/30/2021 12/14/2021 ( if By-Election Winner)1/11/2022 1/25/2022 2/8/2022 2/22/2022 3/8/2022 3/22/2022 4/5/2022

Voting Ex-Officio Members -

President Rowan Ley Y 3 3 3 3 3 3 2 3 0 3 26 3

VP Academic Abner Monteiro Y 3 3 3 3 3 3 2 3 3 3 29 3

VP External Christian Fotang Y 3 3 3 3 3 3 2 3 3 3 29 3

VP Operations & Finance Emily Kimani Y 3 3 3 2 3 3 2 3 3 3 28 3

VP Student Life Talia Dixon Y 3 3 3 3 3 2 2 3 3 3 28 3
Undergraduate BoG Rep Dave Konrad Y 3 3 3 2 3 3 2 3 3 3 28 3

Faculty Representation (33 Seats) 0

ALES VACANT 0

Augustana Rama Taha N 0 3 0 0 1 0 1 1 2 2 10 3

Arts Vaughn Michael Beaulieu-MercrediY 3 3 2 3 0 2 3 3 0 19 3

Arts Georgia Finda Korfeh Y 3 3 3 3 2 3 0 3 3 3 26 3

Arts Serena Manansala Yabut Y 3 3 3 3 2 3 1 2 3 3 26 0

Arts Rebeca Avila Y 3 3 3 3 3 3 2 3 3 3 29 3

Arts Maria Julia Nicole De Grano Y 3 3 3 3 3 3 2 3 3 0 26 3

Arts Julia Catherine Villoso Y 3 3 3 3 3 3 2 3 3 3 29 3

Arts Christopher Beasley Y 3 3 3 3 3 0 2 3 0 3 23 3

Business Ghalia Aamer Y 3 3 3 3 3 2 3 3 2 25 3

Business Samantha Gardner Y 3 3 3 3 3 3 2 3 3 3 29 3

Education Reagan Nicole Morris Y 3 0 3 0 3 3 2 3 0 3 20 0

Education Emily Kay Motoska Y 3 3 3 3 3 3 2 3 3 3 29 3

Education Avery John Teo Y 0 3 3 3 3PROXY DID NOT SHOW Proxy Present X X X 12 X

Engineering Siddharth Thakur Y 3 2 2 3 0 3 3 3 0 19 1

Engineering Harnoor Kaur Kalra Y 3 3 1 3 3 2 3 3 0 21 1

Engineering Andrew Batycki Y 3 3 3 3 3 3 2 3 3 0 26 3

Engineering Farhana Rahman Y 3 3 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 3 9 3

Engineering Muhammad Moosa Zafar Y 3 2 3 0 2 2 1 0 0 3 16 0

Kinesiology, Sport and Recreation Andy Robert Deprato Y 3 3 3 3 3 3 2 3 3 3 29 3

Law Navpreet Kaur Gill Y 3 3 3 3 3 3 2 3 0 3 26 3

Medicine & Dentistry Nikki Chopra Y 0 0 0 0 3 3 2 3 3 3 17 2

Native Studies VACANT 0 X

Nursing Hanna Filipovic Y 0 3 0 0 3 2 0 2 0 3 13 X

Open Studies Nolan Orvold Y 3 3 2 3 2 2 0 0 0 X 15 X

Pharmacy Nathan Brandwein Y 3 3 0 3 3 3 2 2 3 3 25 3

Faculté Saint-Jean Ahdithya Rajan Parvathi VisweswaranY 3 3 1 1 1 1 1 0 0 X 11 X
Science Devshri Lala Y 3 3 3 3 3 0 2 0 3 3 23 3

Science Aadhavya Sivakumaran Y 0 3 2 0 2 2 2 2 3 3 19 3

Science Samar Barazesh Y 3 3 3 3 2 3 2 3 3 0 25 3

Science Nikita Adekar Y 0 0 3 3 0 0 2 3 3 14 X

Science Simran Kaur Dhillon Y 3 3 3 3 3 3 2 2 3 0 25 3

Science Akanksha Yeola Y 3 3 3 3 3 2 0 3 3 0 23 3
Science Mohit Kumar Y 0 0 3 3 0 0 0 2 0 1 9 X

Non-Voting Ex-Officio Members 0

Speaker 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 2 3 3 29 3
General Manager Marc Doumochel N/A 0 0 0 3 1 1 3 2 0 3 13 3

Registered Guests

Lucas Vasconcales CRO

Rachel Narvey

Joannie Fogue

Chanpreet Singh (UAISA President)

Dhir Bid - ISA VP Fin

Christian Zukowski - Chief Tribune

Gurbani Baweja - VP External

Aheera Mahal - The Gateway 1
Chiara Concini

Notes


